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Wenatchee School District Board of Directors 

Wenatchee School District  
Regular Board Meeting  

Minutes of Sept. 13th, 2011 
DISTRICT OFFICE 

Board Members Present       Staff Present 
Kevin Gilbert, President       Brian Flones, Superintendent 
Gary Callison, Vice President      Cabinet  
Laura Jaecks          
Walter Newman        
Jesús Hernández 

 
 
 

Kevin Gilbert, Board President, opened the regular 
board meeting at 7:00 p.m., with the Pledge of 
Allegiance.  

 
President Kevin Gilbert asked for a motion to approve 
the consent agenda.  Motion made by Laura Jaecks 
seconded by Gary Callison, the motion carried 
unanimously. 
 
Minutes of  8/23/11 Board Meeting & 8/30/11 Board 
Wkshop.  

        
 
          PREPARED BY:  Lisa Turner, H.R. Director 

Sept. 13, 2011 personnel report is on file. 
 
 
PAYROLL PREPARED BY: Tammy Hubensack 
None 
 
VOUCHERS PREPARED BY:  Karen Walters,  
Director of Accounting –Sept. 13, 2011 
General Fund:  
Check # &  

 
 

Capital Projects Fund: 
Check # & -0- 
Associated Student Body Fund: 
Check # &  

  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

II. Consent Agenda 
 

I. Regular Meeting 7 p.m. 
 

1) Minutes 

2) Personnel Report 

3) Vouchers/Payroll 

4) Contracts 
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NONE 
 
 
     
Lisa Turner, HR Director, presented to Ms. Teri Fink  a 

certificate of recognition for a recent first place book contest she 
won for a non-fiction biography she wrote about an athlete who 
lives in Wenatchee. Ms. Turner read the following: 

 
Last spring, Teri Fink, our Public Relations Officer, submitted a book 
she had written to the Pacific Northwest Writers Association 2011 
Literary Contest.  There were over 1000 entries from across the globe. 
 
While attending the annual PNWA conference in Bellevue this August, 
it was announced that Teri Fink’s book won first place in the non-
fiction/memoir category. 
 
The book is the true story of Isak Gasi, a Yugoslavian athlete who now 
lives in Wenatchee and works at Wenatchee Valley Medical Center.  
Teri met him while working in marketing and public relations at the 
WVMC.  His daughter, Adna, graduated from Wenatchee High School 
in 2010. 
 
While winning this contest does not guarantee publication, it certainly 
opens opportunities as many editors have requested submissions for 
consideration. 
 
Congratulations on this exceptional accomplishment. 

 
    

   
  

  NONE  
 
 

       
                                                                 1)  District Safety Plan:  Security Director, Bob King 

and, Executive Director Chet Harum presented the 
following report: 

 
Below is a letter sent to Chet Harum, WSD Executive Director of Student Services from Bob 

King, WSD Director of Security pertaining to the 
upcoming board meeting. 

  

III.  Recognition 

IV.  Citizen Comments 

V.  Special Presentation 

5) Surplus Report 
 



BD. MINUTES 9/13/11 
Page 3 of 3 
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Below is the job description and protocol of the SSR position at WHS that was eliminated due to 

state budget cuts. 
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Mr. King covered the following incidents report: 
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Mr. King started off his presentation by explaining to the board some of the large complex facts 
regarding the size of WSD including the following: 

1. Over 1 million square feet of floor space in the district 
2. The high school alone has over 280,000 square feet 
3. The high school feeds more people in one day than the entire Cle Elum school district 
4. Our schools sit on over 150 acres of property 
5. The district is 256 square miles, Eastmont is only 133 square miles 
6. Our 38 busses transport over 1800 students each day while driving over 1700 miles and 

stopping at over 2100 bus stops – each day! 
7. Last year district vehicles used over 53,000 gallons of fuel. 

Mr. King came to the district in the 2003-4 school year and by the 2004-05 he put together a 
security plan.  In doing so he researched larger cities across the country and took the best of 
everything to build ours on.  He also built an Operations Manual and wrote the safe school plan 
which is on file at all emergencies agencies.  He also wrote an “Active Shooter Plan” which has 
been picked up by other school districts. All of our publications are used and on file at OSPI and 
other public agencies and used as examples to other districts. Mr. King compared WSD to other 
cohort school districts and our stats show remarkable improvement with the limited staff 
compared to those school districts.  He feels assured that WSD is one of the safest campuses in 
state.  Mr. King also shared some of these other facts to the board: 
Last year we had at WHS: 

 2 FTE SSO’s – one female and one male 
 1-2 SRO 20-30% of their time is spent on district business 
 Bob King also covers entire district 
 3 people manage over 7000 students 

He also shared facts about how the culture has changed.  He explained by keeping the two SSO’s 
(one was cut last year due to budget cuts) enables both male and female students to have a SSO 
and takes a lot off the shoulders of the female administrators so they can take care of their other 
duties.  The SSO’s are full time and know the kids names and know the inter workings & the 
general dynamics of the high school, they also bring with them police enforcement backgrounds.  
The SRO’s come into the picture when an incident becomes a crime but their city police duties 
always comes first.  The city has asked the district to pay a portion of the SRO’s salary.  
Discussion followed about the possibility of bringing back the SSO position and manage without 
the SRO.   We receive the same response time from a Rivercom call as having a SRO.  After 
much discussion and the board asking for input from the students who were present, HR 
Director, Lisa Turner and from CFO Les Vandervort the board asked Mr. Flones to look into 
bringing back the SSO position rather than subsidizing the salary of the city SRO.  He agreed to 
get back to the board.  The board thanked Mr. King and Mr. Harum for the comprehensive 
report. 

 
1) Valley Academy Parking Lot Proposal Contract 
Analysis:  Superintendent Flones explained that this proposed 
contract is for the analysis of what we are going to have to do to 
make the parking lot compliant with the city’s public parking lot 
ordinances.  The Proposal to provide professional engineering 
services to Valley Academy Alternative Parking Analysis was 
broken down to: 
Coordination:  $400 
Alternative Parking Analysis: $1300 
Alternative Parking Plan:  $400 
Application & Hearing:  $400 
Total Fee:  $2500 

VI.  Old Business 
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MOTION MADE:  Gary Callison made the motion to approve the proposed analysis contract of 
Zontek Engineering for the Valley Academy parking lot as recommended by Mr. Flones. 
Discussion: None 
SECONDED: By Walter Newman 
APPROVED: Unanimously 

 
 1) CIPP Board Reviews Format & Dates: 
Assistant Superintendent Jon DeJong asked the board 
for some guidance on what format they would like to 
see the board reviews presented. After an extended 
discussion they decided on the following dates: 
  

 
October 3  Middle Schools at District Office 

 
6 - 8 pm (5:30 dinner with the board) 

October 25  High Schools & WVTSC at WHS 6 – 7 pm (5:30 dinner with the board) 
October 31 Elementary Schools & Valley Academy at District Office 6 - 8 pm (5:30 dinner with the board) 

 
The board also liked the format from last year and wanted to include all assistant principals.  
They asked that these areas be addressed: 

1)  Overall test scores summary - be the experts about the results. 
2)  Talk to board about how INDIVIDUAL students learning needs are being addressed 
in a new and different way as related to PLC, give some hopeful promise with their 
ideas and tell the board what are they really thinking... 
3)  Show the board something that has made a difference, what have they 
accomplished that can be measured and is PLC working and how are the four 
questions answered. Pyramid Intervention - is it working? 
4) Give the board something "unrealistic" but could make a difference, something 
outside of the box, innovative ideas to "fix" the problems 
 Suggestions from the board:   

 How have they led?   
 How are they going to embrace Wenatchee Learns? 
 How are they going to be leaders in the future?   
 How are they not going to accept "status quo"? 
 What are their strategies  

 
Mr. Flones reminded the board that they would need to approve each school improvement plan.  
It is board policy.  He also offered to have a board workshop to go deeper into some of these 
issues: major initiatives, changes, and what do we need to look at next.  Mr. DeJong invited the 
board members to go to the schools and see first hand what they are doing to make change and 
the huge focus that they are putting on the positive results.    
 
 
 

2) 2011-13 Collective Bargaining Agreement 
for Wenatchee Bus Drivers:  Heather Yonko, 
assistant HR Director and Les Vandervort CFO 
for WSD presented the contract to the board.   
Ms. Yonko pointed out that the contract has not 
changed at all except that they will come back in 
two years instead of three. 

 
 

MOTION MADE: Walter Newman made the motion to approve 2011-13 Collective Bargaining 
Agreement for Wenatchee Bus Drivers as presented by Assistant HR Director Heather Yonko.  
Discussion: None 
SECONDED: By Jesús Hernández 
APPROVED: Unanimously 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

VII.  New Business 
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1) Out Of State Field Trip Approval:  Assistant 
Superintendent of Learning and Teaching, Jodi Smith introduced 
Matt Asplund, FFA Advisor.  He gave details about the trip to the 
board and asked for approval for their travel.   
 
 

 
Mr. Asplund shared the financial piece to the board.  He also shared a newsletter article from the archives 
of Board Director Jesús Hernández when Mr. Hernández was a senior at WHS.  The article was about his 
management of an orchard for the district through FFA.  The board thanked Mr. Asplund for sharing the 
history with them and asked for copies of the article.  They also wished the group “good luck” at the 
national convention. 
 
MOTION MADE: Jesús Hernández made the motion to approve the FFA club to the National 
Convention as presented.  
Discussion: None 
SECONDED: By Laura Jaecks 
APPROVED: Unanimously 

 

 Brief discussion about the WSSDA Legislative 
Assembly.  No one will be able to attend from 
WSD. 

 Communications:  Imagine Learning awarded 
Jeff Jaeger and Mission View the 2010-11 
Imagine Nation Super School Award.  Only 20 
schools achieved this distinction. 
Congratulations! 

 October 4th Regional WSSDA dinner – WSD 
will host here at the district office.       It starts at 
6 pm. 

 Discussion that all reader boards should have 
English and Spanish on both sides.  A lot of calls 
have come into board members concerning this 
issue.  Some boards are too small.  It will be 
discussed at the upcoming principals’ meeting. 

 Mr. Hernández asked about recent public records 
request.  Mr. Harum explained it was for a 
surveillance company trying to get info to sell 
products.   

 WSSDA Annual Conference in Bellevue WA in 
November.  Dr. Newman and Ms. Jaecks plan to 
attend.  The other directors will get back to 
Lindee.  All reservations have already been made 
for everyone. 

 Chet Harum, Executive Director of Student 
Services explained the new city ordinances on 
hanging signs on backstops etc. 

 Short discussion on State Auditor meeting on the 
WVTSC, preliminary draft report. 

VIII.  President’s Report 

IX. Superintendent’s Report 
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MEETING ADJOURNED: President Kevin Gilbert adjourned the meeting at 8:55 p.m.  

 
 
 
 
 

EXECUTIVE SESSION:   Open meeting adjourned into the executive session at  8:55 p.m. 
with a 5-minute break.  The Board President, Kevin Gilbert read the following statement.  
 

 
 
OPEN SESSION: The meeting was reconvened in open session – 9:35 p.m.  
 
 
 

 
MEETING ADJOURNED:  Meeting adjourned at 9:35 p.m. by President Kevin Gilbert. 

 
 
 
_______________________________     _________________________________Date________ 
President            Superintendent  
 

X.  Meeting Adjourned 

XI.  Executive Meeting 

XII.  Meeting Adjourned 


